
 

 

DAYVILLE SCHOOL DISTRICT 16J 

P.O. Box C – Dayville, Oregon – 97825 

www.dayvilleschools.com – 541 987 2412 

Office of Superintendent-Principal Kathryn Hedrick 

hedrickk@grantesd.k12.or.us – 541 987 2412x103 

 

June 19, 2019 

 

 

TO: Dayville School Community and Patrons: 

 

 

Bond Measure Update – District Action 

 

Thank you to the Dayville School District citizens who supported the School 

District Bond Measure on May 21, 2019. The District obtained final results 

from Grant County Clerk Brenda Percy on June 12, 2019: 

 

81 YES 

45 NO 

 

Thus, at a Special Meeting on June 18, 2019, the DSD Board of Directors were 

able to affirm the results and adopt Resolution 03-2019 that authorizes the 

District to attempt to sell one or more bonds not to exceed $700,000. The 

District is represented by James Shannon, of Mersereau and Shannon, Bond 

Counsel and Nancy Hungerford of Hungerford Law, General Counsel. 

 

The Board authorized Superintendent to contract with Carol Samuels of Piper 

Jaffray to conduct the sale of the bonds.  

 

The Board approved hiring Scott Marshall, of Straightline Architects, to launch 

the architect/engineering process for the repairs and upgrades. Mr. Marshall is 

the architect who complete the Facility Needs Assessment for the District in 

August, 2018.  

 

OSCIM Matching Grant: Dayville School District qualified for a matching grant 

from the School Facilities Office of Oregon Department of Education for 

$700,000. This grant cannot be accessed until the Bond is sold. Business 
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Manager Jody Winkelman has completed as much paperwork as we can 

complete to this date. 

 

If you have additional questions about the progress of the Bond Sale, please 

contact Kathryn Hedrick, Superintendent, at any time. 

 

 

SEISMIC FACILITY ASSESSMENT GRANT: In related news, the District 

obtained a $25,000 grant from the School Facilities Office to conduct a study of 

seismic considerations – potential upgrades. The District hired Walker 

Structural Engineering of Bend, Oregon to complete this study. The engineers 

will be here the week of July 8, 2019. This study, if the Board so directs, could 

put us in line for seismic repair grants from Business Oregon. 

 

Again, our heartfelt thanks to a community for investing in our buildings and 

campus in order to provide the best learning environment possible for our 

students. 

 

(s) Kathryn Hedrick 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


